SalemRecycles Minutes 

March 3, 2020

February 4, 2020 minutes were approved unanimously
Attendees: Tony Keck, Kristin Woodruff, Beth Gillett, Melynn Nuite, Carol Hautau, Erin Huggard, Micaela Guglielmi, Eric Duffy

Absent: Nancy Gilbert, Geri Yuhas, Liz Vago, Susan Yochelson

Guests: Mayor Kim Driscoll, 2 members of Gloucester zero waste committee and 2 members from Salem League of Women Voters
New Business

- John Roberts has opted to become an emeritus member.

- March 14 Book Swap - Micaela reported there are currently plenty of volunteers for all shifts >Friday drop off: 16, Saturday am: 23, Saturday pm: 18.  The vendor picking up remaining books will be Helpsy, not More Than Words who did the September Swap.  Micaela stated she will double check with Helpsy to confirm what they accept vs. what is already published.  It was discussed that police detail is no longer needed unless the weather changes (snow).

- March 28 Repair Cafe - Micaela reported 7 tinkerer volunteers (6 repeats, 1 new, plus computer repair from Essex Agricultural School).  Tony reviewed notice from 211 bridge to the group to confirm accuracy.  Details were edited and reference to Facebook page (for more complete details) was added.

Task Force Updates
- Butt Bin Recycling (quarterly update) - Salem Coastwatch has a new intern that plans to revamp some of the butt bins.  Melynn inquired if Micaela has confirmed with DPW that the butts go to Teracycle to be recycled. Melynn shared that the City should get reimbursed if they are sent into Teracycle. Erin inquired how many bins are adopted. Micaela stated 5 and will follow up with sponsor to check in. 

- Mandatory Recycling / Hauler Ordinance - It was decided to move this update to quarterly.  Susan mentioned the ordinance in the last newsletter. Housing with over 6 units should set up a private pick up; the City will no longer provide more than 6 sets of totes due to lack of space on the streets Waste Management drivers time availability.  Melynn suggested a discount on trash collection to motivate recycling.

- Composting - Carol reported she spoke with Kylie from Salem Main Streets re: 2nd compost drop off at the Farmer’s Market.  Carol stated Kylie is hesitant about the idea; she doesn’t want cars dropping off compost and creating traffic. Carol suggested a pilot manned by SalemRecycles (no plan yet). Goal is more widespread composting will reduce weight tonnage - possibility that a discount may get more restaurants on board.  Possible incentives were discussed: trash twice per month and alternative week is pay to pick up (Hamilton). First year (pilot): 128 tons.  2019: 108 tons.  Discussion related to ways the City may be able to incentivize composting.  Currently, Mack Park is the only compost drop off location, other locations were discussed.

-  Styrofoam Collection Day – Gold Circuit hosted a 3-hour event for Beverly and charged $600 - Micaela has upcoming meeting with Joyce from Beverly Waste Reduction Committee to discuss co-sponsoring. Melynn suggested considering a third community join for a more affordable cost share. Beth suggest pilot once in January (after Christmas). 

- Repair cafe - Micaela read notes from task force meeting:


- Eliminating pre-registration


- Reconfiguring / simplifying the registration page


- Handing out laminated #s (rather than calling names)


- Reconfigure the check in / check out tables


- Have large signs on check in / check out tables


- Limiting registration to 1 item at a time - register for second item ONLY if time allows

- Assigned roles for volunteers:  1-2 intake, 1 “expediter” (also potentially captain), 2 runners.  Micaela in support role and as a committee liaison (answering questions, etc.)

Potentially 1 volunteer assigned to parking lot.


- Pre-event huddle at 8am


- Request tinker volunteers communicate with expediter when available


- Clear communication rt time remaining on project


- Clear list of what each tinker volunteer is able to do


- Communication that tinker volunteers will assess projects and MAY NOT be able to fix.
 Melynn suggested stands with red/green on tables for “busy/available”.

- Simple Recycle - Eric reported the City talked to other organizations and a contract will soon be sent to Simple Recycle to move forward.  Melynn requested a representative from Simple Recycle come to recycling meeting and communicate launch details.  Erin inquired how the committee is expected promote > once contract is signed, Eric will inform committee.

- Salem film festival - sponsored film opening Fri 20th.  The topic is a family in Alabama with a chemical environmental spill.  Sponsors are listed on screen and in programs.  Melynn to check if the film festival would like committee to have information table.

Community Outreach 
- Waste Reduction Coordinator Update - Micaela reported on bin checking, stated she is going back to previously rejected bins to determine if contamination has decreased.  Request for sponsoring a craft swap and drop; the committee agreed to promote on social media, with the potential to have craft area at swap and drop. Micaela reported there are two applicants for the School Recycling Coordinator part time position to support the MA DEP School Grant.
Carol reported she is willing to work our table at the City’s Green Fair.

Correspondence 

- Social Media Update - email update from Nancy before meeting:  Micaela reported Instagram has 797 followers and Twitter 494 followers.

Other Business
Mayor visit notes:

- Thank you to committee and to Eric and Micaela. 

- Stated the biggest opportunity for impact is in schools - food services, paper recycling, etc.  Stated there is a new superintendent this year, who may be more receptive to our initiatives.  Main question: What resources do schools need to make changes? And how to bring together the stakeholders to start discussions?  Stated she is unsure how this committee fits into this goal with the grant position at the school.

- Committee reported our progress with Textile Recycling. November textile drive was a success, we will be starting Simple Recycle soon. Bay state reported textile boxes located at the school produced 17.5 tons in 2018 to 23 in 2019 school textile box.  

- Committee reported successful food festival beta test with the composting, despite some challenges.  Committee sees potential for growth with vendors.  The Mayor suggested the committee reach out to Ellen T who can connect us with Food Trucks of America to move forward with these ideas. 

- The Mayor stated she sees the importance in continuing to pursue recycling despite the state of the recycling markets. 

- The Committee inquired if there are composting best practices for new big rentals? And other green initiatives
General Committee Announcements
